
SACKETS HAROBR CENTRAL SCHOOL BOARD OF EDUCATION 

BUDGET HEARING 

MAY 10, 2016 

5:00 P.M. – MPR 

 

Board Members Present:   Gregg Townsend, Stephen Swain, Christine Allen,  

Angela Green 

 

Board Members Absent:  Dale Phillips 

 

Others Present:  Frederick E. Hall, Jr., Superintendent; Jennifer Gaffney, Principal; Julie 

Gayne, Sheri Rose, Shirley Lloyd, James Wilson, and Maggie Waggoner 

 

The President of the Board calls the meeting to order at 5:01 p.m. 

 

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

 

Education Law provides that the Board of Education appoints the Chairman of the 

meeting and inspectors.  The Board has made the following appointments for the vote on 

May 17, 2016: 

                          

Chairman – Gregg Townsend 

                          Inspector – Brenda Scordo 

                           Teller – Karen Williams  

 

            Education Law provides that the Clerk of the Board shall act as clerk of the            

            Budget Hearing. 

 

The four items to be voted upon are: 

                           

The Budget 

One 66-passenger, diesel school bus 

One Board Member for a full 5-year term 

Library Proposition 

 

Education Law requires nomination for board membership by petition only.  There were 

two properly filed petition for a five-year term.  Space has been provided for a write-in 

candidate on the ballot. 

  

Mr. Gregg Townsend read the Board Member Candidates names as they would appear on 

the ballot: 

 

David W. Altieri 

Dean A. DeVito 

 

Mr. Hall took the opportunity to present the 2016-17 budget. 

Mr. Hall opened the meeting for questions from community members. 

 

Mr. James Wilson indicated Mr. Hall did an excellent job presenting the 2016-17 

proposed school budget. 

 

Mr. James Wilson inquired on the Interfund Transfers in Expenditures.   

 

Julie Gayne responded that the State’s share of the State-mandated Summer Program for 

special education students is 80 percent of the approved rate aidable and 20 percent is 

the District’s share that comes from General Fund (Interfund transfer to Special Aid 

Fund). 

 

Mrs. Shirley Lloyd indicated when she was an employee of the District she was 

responsible for providing potential new families to the District a school tour.  Many times 

the families enrolled at the District. 

 



Mr. Townsend indicated if there is no other business that may properly come before the 

meeting, the Chairman entertains a motion for adjournment.        

 

15-16 267 Moved by Swain, seconded by Allen, to adjourn 

Adjourn 

  Yes:  Green, Allen, Swain, Townsend  

  Absent:  Phillips 

  No:  None 

  The motion carried. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 5:42 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

_______________________________  ______________________________ 

Sheri Rose, District Clerk    Gregg Townsend, Board President 

 
 


